

## To whom it may concern

Attached is a release about about a public meeting that is set for Wednesday, May 22 in Colebrook. The purpose of the meeting is to get input from the community on opening up portions of 2 state highways for OHRV Connectors into Town. We would like this notice to be in your paper on Wednesday of this week.

## Thanks, Chris

Chris Gamache, Chief NH Bureau of Trails Parks & Recreation Division, DNCR 172 Pembroke Road Concord, NH 03301 603-271-3254 Chris.gamache@dncr.nh.gov

State of New Hampshire
Department of Natural and Cultural Resources
Division of Parks & Recreation – Bureau of Trails
172 Pembroke Road
Concord, NH 03301
Contact: Chris Gamache, Chief, Bureau of Trails, 271-3254

## For Immediate Release

## OHRV use on portions of Rte 145 and Rte 3 Meeting Announced

(Concord, NH) The Department of Natural and Cultural Resources,
Bureau of Trails announces a public meeting on Wednesday, May 22<sup>nd</sup>, 6:00pm
at the Colebrook Elementary School to discuss including Off Highway
Recreational Vehicles use on portions of NH Route 3 and NH Route 145.

The Bureau is seeking input on designation of the following sections of NH State Highway for OHRV use:

NH Rte 145, from Hughes Road north 1200'

NH Rte 3, from the access road to LaPerle's north 630' to a gravel access road to the recreational rail trail

The Bureau of Trails is a part of the NH Division of Parks & Recreation. The division manages over 92 state parks, campgrounds, thousands of miles of trails, historic sites, waysides, and natural areas. The division is part of the Department of Natural and Cultural Resources. For more information about the Bureau of Trails, please call 603-271-3254 or visit <a href="https://www.nhtrails.org">www.nhtrails.org</a>.